
                                                   

 

Dan Elwell 

Acting Administrator 

Air Traffic Review Team 

Federal Aviation Administration 

800 Independence Avenue SW 

Washington, DC  20591 

 

Re:  FAA’s Proposed SID Procedures OROSZ 3 and SLAPP 3 

 

Dear Mr. Elwell, 

 

The Studio City Neighborhood Council supports Congressman Brad Sherman, 
Councilman Paul Krekorian, Assemblymember Adrin Nazarian and Los Angeles City 
Attorney Mike Feuer’s request that the FAA perform the highest level of environmental 
review, an Environmental Impact Statement.  

The above referenced procedures will require that all departing jets cross GPS 
waypoints in Studio City and Sherman Oaks, thereby forcing them to fly over elevated 
terrain, traversing the Santa Monica Mountains between Studio City and Encino, and 
over many Public Parks and other Section 4(f) noise-sensitive resources in the Santa 
Monica Mountains. 

Our stakeholders oppose these procedures, as well as the undisclosed, unauthorized, 
and unstudied RNAV and vector-guided Next-gen jet path that started in 2017.   

We reject the FAA’s claim of Categorical Exclusion, a claim that there will be no 
environmental impact and therefore no need to perform environmental review as it is 
based on an artificial baseline.  FAA has an obligation to perform the highest level of 
environmental review, an Environmental Impact Statement. 

Further, in order to provide time for adequate public review, we support the LA City 
Attorney’s request that the FAA extend the period for comment to February 16, 2019. 

  

Sincerely, 

  

Patrick Lewis 

Studio City Neighborhood Council 

President 


